
Dear Parents and Carers

As we draw the summer term to a close, I want to take a moment to reflect on what has been a
truly fantastic year at Bushey Heath.

A Huge Thank You to Our Wonderful Children
Watching your children grow, thrive, and shine this year has been a real privilege. They are, quite
simply, a joy to be around—kind, curious, and full of potential. It is a pleasure to lead a school
filled with such lovely children.

To My Incredible Staff Team
A heartfelt thank you to the hardworking and talented staff who, even in the sweltering heat,
have continued to bring good humour and dedication to their work. I do not underestimate how
challenging this job is—and how much more difficult it is becoming—and I am incredibly grateful
for their commitment and care.

Thank You to Our Governors
Thank you also to our Governors for their support, enthusiasm and ever-present good humour.
Their contributions behind the scenes help steer the school with wisdom and purpose.

Friends of the School (FoS)
A special thank you to the Friends of the School for their continued fundraising efforts. The
money raised plays a vital role in ensuring Bushey Heath remains at the forefront of educational
provision—not bad at all for a small school!

Looking Ahead
With fantastic end-of-Key Stage results, strong provision across all subjects, and a full and
stable staff team, Bushey Heath continues to go from strength to strength.

Although the school is currently full, we do still have spaces in our Nursery. Please see the
attached link for more details. With Breakfast Club now opening from 7:30am, we hope this
added flexibility will support more families and encourage them to consider our nurturing and
high-quality nursery provision.
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Goodbyes and New Beginnings
As always at this time of year, we also say goodbye. We send our very best wishes to the
children from Forces families and others who are moving on to new schools. We wish our
brilliant Year 6 pupils every success as they take the next step on their educational journey. We
hope they’ll return to share their stories in the years to come—just as so many of our former
pupils have done through recent work experience placements.

Important Information
One exciting date for your diary is Saturday 13th September, when we will host our first-ever
Bushey Heath Artists’ Market (BHAM). This craft fair aims to bring together local artists and our
school community, Local artists and craftspeople will be showcasing and selling their work.
Entry is free, and we warmly invite you, your family and friends to come along and enjoy the
creativity on display. You may even wish to take part yourself! (Click on the attached QR code
for more information).

Thank you again for your continued support. I wish you all a safe, restful, and sunny summer
break.

Penny Barefoot

MISS H ROSSINGTON: NURSERY
MRS C SUTHERLAND: RECEPTION

MRS S COHEN: YEAR 1
MRS MACEY: YEAR 1

MRS R ANDREWS: YEAR 2
MRS J TAYLOR: YEAR 2

MRS V GRIFFITHS: YEAR 3
MR J MOODY: YEAR 4

MRS G GILLETT: YEAR 5
MISS V MCCLURE: YEAR 5

MISS H PODRO: YEAR 6

CLASS TEACHERS



Date Summary

3 Sept 2025 Autumn 2025 Term starts

6 Sept 2025 Consortium academic test

8 Sept 2025 Consortium music aptitude test

10 Sept 2025
Consortium Queens’ School Sports aptitude
test

11 Sept 2025
Year 6 Hertsmere Crucial Crew Child Safety
Event

18 Sept 2025
Consortium first round music scores notified to
parents

22 Sept 2025 Consortium start of second round music tests

16 Oct 2025 Consortium scores notified to parents

24 Oct 2025 Inset Day 1

27 - 31 October Half Term

31 Oct 2025 Secondary application deadline

3 Nov 2025 Inset Day 2

7 Nov 2025 Individual Photographs

11 Dec 2025
KS2 Pantomime Trip - Jack & the Beanstalk
(Watford Palace Theatre)

18 Dec 2025 Autumn 2025 Term ends 2:00 pm

19 Dec 2025 Occasional Day

CALENDAR DATES
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BREAKFAST CLUB

7.30-8 .45



BUSHEY HEATH PRIMARY SCHOOL

JOIN US FOR A HEALTHY
BREAKFAST AND FUN ACTIVITIES

BEFORE SCHOOL

MONDAY TO FRIDAY

7:30 -  8 :45

NURSERY TO YEAR 6

CHOICE OF CEREALS,  TOAST,
FRUIT ,  WATER & MILK

£5 .50 PER SESSION

BOOKING AVAILABLE VIA ARBOR



NURSERY
PLACES
AGE 3-4
AVAILABLE

 

Ofsted Grade
Outstanding in 2024
For more details contact: 0208 950
3042
admin@busheyheathjm.herts.sch.uk

Scan here for more
information
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